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AUGUST 29th MOVEMENT
The August 29th Movement is a 

multinational communist organiza
tion formed in May of 1974. It 
takes i ts  name from the great anti- 
imperialist march and demonstration 
which took place August 29, 1970 in 
the largest Chicano Barrio in the 
U.S -- the east side of Los Angel
es. The demonstration was multi-na
tional and mostly of working class 
origin. However, the overwhelming 
number of participants were from 
the Chicano oppressed nationality, 
and the event had a decidely na
tionalist charactei— i .e . ,  protest
ing the use of Chicano youth as 
cannon fodder in the imperialist 
war in Viet Nam and the lack of de
mocratic rights for the Chicano 
people. As such, this event stands 
out as a shining symbol of the wil
lingness of people to struggle a- 
gainst their oppression and exploi
tation. Moreover, i t  confirmed in 
the heat of storm and fire that the 
struggle of the oppressed national
it ies is a component part of the 
world revolution. Our organization 
bases i tself  on the principles of 
proletarian revolution as summed up 
by Marx, Engles, Lenin, Stalin, and 
Mao Tse-Tung. We strive to achieve 
proletarian dictatorship, socialism 
and ultimately a classless commun
is t  society. This can only be achi
eved through forging the unity of 
the proletariat and the oppressed 
nationalities of this country and 
the armed overthrow of.the existing 
bourgeois state. This overthrow can 
only occur as a result of a long 
protracted struggle led by the prol
etariat under the banner of its 
vanguard Communist Party. The build
ing of such a party is the central 
task of all communists and advanced 
workers of the U.S

BRIEF HISTORY OF ATM

Emerging from the struggles ag
ainst national oppression in the

communities, campus, and on the job 
militant chicanos and latinos were 
involved in building a mass, inde
pendent political party, La Raza U-
nida Party, (LRUP). Through that 
struggle and others, many comrades 
came to see the need to do work pri
marily among the working class of 
the oppressed nationality.

Labor committees within LRUP 
were formed and the work intensi
fied. Comrades began to see the 
necessity for engaging in the study 
of Marxism-Leninism Through that 
study, they saw the need for form- 

'Ing communist collectives in order 
to carry out their political work. 
Through their common experiences in 
LRUP these independent, Chicano 

collectives kept up contact and 
while following somewhat different 
paths arrived at the decision to 
form a communist organization. Its 
central task would be building a 
new communist party and guiding the 
work of these various communist 
collectives throughout the south
west. Initial discussions began be
tween the collectives in Nov of 
1973. An organizing committee was 
formed in January of 1974, and af
ter several meetinqs, a congress 
was called in May of '74 and a Uni
ty Statement was published.

"PRE-PARTY FORMATION - WHY WAS ATM 
FORMED?

Is the membership or leadership 
of A T.M. restricted to only Chi- 
canos7 Of course not! From its  ver- 
y inception A.T.M. is multi-nation
al at all levels of the organiza
tion. To restrict membership of 
leadership according to nationality 
would be a violation of proletarian 
principles. However, at this time 
the majority of our membership is 
Chicano Does this mean that the 
political work of A.T.M. is re-̂  
stricted to work within the Chicano 
working class7 No, i t  does not' We 
carry out our political work with

workers of every nationality we 
come into contact with. The ques
tion can be raised - isn ' t  i t  pos
sible for the A.T.M. to carry out 
its work through one of the other 
national communist organizations 
(RU, OL, CL)7 At this time we must 
answer with a strong NO' Our dif
ferences with these organizations 
do not stem from differences over 
"form" but from principles, Marxist 
Leninist principles, and in the ab
sence of a genuine Communist Party 
we insist on struggling from out
side of these groups. Why didn't 
the various groups and collectives 
which came to form ATM merely merge 
with the Communist League, October 
League, or the Revolutionary Union7 
There are several important reasons 
why we cannot merge with these org
anizations. First, because of our 
differences on theoretical ques
tions, i .e . ,  on party building, on 
the national question, and the role 
of Communists in the labor movement 
and in mass work. In other words, 
on the correct relationship between 
the objective and subjective fac
tors in the revolution." (ATM Unity 
Statement, p.12-13, May 74).

We stand together with all the 
world's peoples in recognizing the 
leading role of the People's Repub
lic of China under the leadership 
of the CCP with Chairman Mao Tse- 
Tung as its head, and the People's 
Republic of Albania under the lead
ership of the PLA and Chairman En
ver Hoxha in the world-wide strug
gle for socialism, peace, and demo
cracy. As part of this struggle we 
are duty-bound to uphold the right 
of nations to self-determination, 
and to give direct support to the 
national liberation struggles of 
the people against the superpowers. 
At the present time the storm cen
ter of this struggle is the Third 
World. We pledge ourselves to unite 
with all genuine Marxist-Lenimsts 
to carry out our tasks and to ful
f i l l  our proletarian international
is t  duty.

e d i t o r i a l  M a rx is t-L e n in is ts  U nite

This is the f i rs t  edition of A.
T M 's political organ REVOLUTION
ARY CAUSE Through our study and 
practical work in the working-class 
and communist movements, we have 
seen the necessity for publishing 
our political organ, Revolutionary 
Cause. The genuine Marxist-Lemmst< 
have yet to become united around a 
definite political line, program 
and strategy and tactics. Opportun
ism abounds. Numerous groups are 
forming their own "communist" (so- 
called) parties, further mis-lead- 
ing the wo?-king-class. Small col
lectives are springing up around 
the country As the crisis deepens 
and more and more are turning to 
the revolutionary science of the 
working-class, Marxism-Leninism and 
in so doing are continuing the bat
tle against revisionism and oppor
tunism, joining in the struggle to 
build a new Communist Party and 
making the revolutionary cause of 
Proletarian Revolution their own.

Our purpose in publishing this 
newspaper is to further draw the 
lines of demarcation between our
selves and the opportunists and re

visionists and to help unite the 
Leninist trend and to win the ad
vanced to our cause. In order to do 
this we need theoretical clarifica
tion. We must bring the science of 
Marxism-Leninism to the working- 
class and expose the distortions 
heaped upon the movement daily, 
through various and sundry so-cal
led "communist" publications. We 
must analyze the spontaneous move
ment, if  we are to provide the cor
rect leadership demanded by the 
working masses. We do not claim to 
speak for all Marxist-Leninists.
We don't deny the differences with
in the movement. We welcome and 
will engage in polemics We intend 
to put forward our political line 
in the pages of this paper. We will 
fight for the implementation of 
this line in practice. We will dis
cuss and respond to all important 
questions facing the working class 
and communist movements. We will 
bring forth our revolutionary his
tory, which has been denied us, 
draw lessons from i t  and apply i t  
to todays' problems. We will not 
only deal with the working class

struggles in this country, we will 
cover all major international ques
tions facing us today. We will re
spond to all questions that arise 
in all spheres of our daily life - 
to questions concerning all the op
pressed in the world- oppressed na
tions, women, students, youth, etc. 
A further vital task, in our opini
on, is the discussion of questions 
of organization and practical meth
ods and examples of conducting our 
work.
BUILD UNITY-BUILD THE PARTY

It is time we set forth our vie- 
vs, summed up and shared our prac
tice. We do this with the view of 
principaled unity with all genuine 
Marxist-Lenimsts and advanced ele
ments. This paper is but one step 
in our goal towards building a new 
Communist Party. We call on all 
Marxist-Lenimsts, all revolution
aries, all workers and oppressed 
peoples to struggle, and to use 
this paper to strive for principal
ed unity in building our Party 
MARXIST-LENINISTS UNITE'!!
BUILD A NEW COMMUNIST PARTY'


